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During 2000 the Norwell Conservation Commission orchestrated (coordinated) the purchase of 15 acres of open space off Beers Avenue, managed the town’s existing open space, and continued to administer the State Wetlands Protection Act and the Town of Norwell Protection Bylaw.


The Commission became the stewards of two additional parcels of land thanks to several donations. Mr. and Mrs. Alfred MacKenzie donated a one acre parcel off Parker Street. This land has real conservation value for resource area protection and is adjacent to other town-owned land. Jacobs Pond Estate, proponents of the assisted living complex, donated almost four acres of land along the shores of Jacobs Pond. They also presented the town with a gift of $5,000 to establish the Jacobs Pond Gift Fund for pond maintenance.

At Special Town Meeting in November, townspeople overwhelmingly voted in favor of the Commission’s Article to purchase the Betzold property, 15 acres of open space located within the aquifer protection district at the end of Beers Avenue. The purchase preserves access to undeveloped land in a densely developed section of town, safeguards endangered species and helps protect residents’ drinking water. The citizens of Norwell clearly recognize the importance of preserving open space to maintain Norwell’s rural character and continue to support conservation efforts.


Before year’s end, the town of Norwell was awarded a $162,000 Self-Help Grant from the state’s Executive Office of Environmental Affairs to help pay for the acquisition of the Betzold Property. The grant covers 54 percent of the purchase price of $300,000. The portion of the purchase price not covered by the grant was paid for with proceeds from the sale of a 45-acre parcel of the Donovan Property.

The Conservation Commission, in partnership with the South Shore Natural Science Center, sponsored the third annual Jacobs Pond Clean Up Day.  This project involves many volunteers and reflects the Commission’s commitment to maintaining the pond and surrounding area.


Eagle Scout candidates continue to be a valuable resource for the entire community. Mike Boutross, a senior at NHS, blazed a new walking trail at Stetson Meadows. Dan Blaney, also a senior, built a pristine trail and sturdy footbridges connecting the Goldman School to the Donovan Property. Ryan Siu completed his project to re-establish the Hatch Lot conservation trail between Grove and Prospect Streets. We extend our thanks and appreciation to the Scouts for their tireless commitment to enhancing passive recreation in Norwell 


Another great source of energy and enthusiasm came from a group of Norwell’s retired seniors. Wes Osborne, Miriam Allen and Ralph Knowles, participating in the Senior Work Program, spent 15 weeks improving conservation land at Stetson Meadows and clearing trails around Jacobs Pond. In October a surprise ceremony was held for Wes Osborne to thank him for his decades long commitment to the town. A two-mile trail around Jacobs Pond was dedicated in his name.


Chairman Gregg McBride, in his first year at the helm, navigated (steered) the Commission through a record one-hundred public hearings under the Massachusetts Wetlands Protection Act and the Town of Norwell Wetlands Bylaw.  The Commission meets on the first and third Tuesday of the month at 7:30 p.m.  Meetings are open to the public.




Respectfully submitted, Norwell Conservation Commission
Gregg McBride, Chairman, Burton Bryan, Vice-Chairman; Members: Herbert Heidt, Kathryn Mudgett, W. Clifford Prentiss, A. Gail Storm, Christine E. Werme; Judith Salter, Agent and Debbie McClelland, Administrative Aide.
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